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  382 Duckworth St.

PO Box 5125 

St. John’s Nl, 
                                                                                                                                           A1C 5V5
Feb 21, 2008                                                                                                                              
To: The Mayor and Members of Council
From: Bill Hynd, Oxfam Canada
Re:  World Water Day request.

Dear Mayor and Members of Council,                                                                                  I am writing the City on behalf of Oxfam Canada, Canadian Union of Public Employees NL, Council of Canadians – St. John’s Chapter, Sierra Club of Canada - Atlantic Canada Chapter, MUN Oxfam, MUN Engineers Without Borders, MUN Project Green, the Natural History Society of Newfoundland and Labrador, Northeast Avalon ACAP and The Lantern.
We are asking the City of St. John’s to officially recognize World Water Day, March 20 2008, by showing leadership amongst Newfoundland and Labrador municipalities in support of public water  Specifically we are requesting that the City of St. John’s establish a policy that will declare that all future city-hosted events public tap water will be served rather than bottled water.
We are fortunate to live in a city where water is provided as a public service. Tests carried out in 2007 by St. John's firm Maxxam Analytics found that our tap water is as clean and safe as any high-priced bottled water. In a corresponding CBC interview Mayor Wells commented, "It shows that people are wasting an awful lot of money buying bottled water.”

From an environmental, economic and moral point of view it is more appropriate for the city to use our publicly funded water sources rather than providing expensive bottled water at city functions. 

Bottled water costs up to 1000 times more than tap water and the bottles contribute to increasing amounts of plastic waste in municipal landfills. Most bottled water travels many miles from its source, resulting in the burning of massive amounts of fossil fuels, releasing carbon dioxide and other pollution into the atmosphere. Ironically, most bottled water is actually sourced from municipal tap water. 
Providing bottled water at official functions also undermines confidence in municipal water, sending the incorrect message that bottled water is somehow safer or more regulated than what comes out of the taps in our community. It is vital to promote the value of municipal water services to residents. What better way to show that our tap water is safe and clean than to have city officials drink it at city functions?  What message do city officials and staff send when they drink or promote bottled water?   

On August 1, 2007, the New York Times printed an editorial “In Praise of Tap Water” that noted a number of major US cities, including Salt Lake and New York, have taken steps to promote tap water over bottled water.  San Francisco and Los Angeles have now moved to stop city purchases of bottled water. 
We believe our city should lead both provincially and nationally by taking action in support of public water and to ensure all city-hosted events are bottle-water free.

Sincerely Yours,                                                                                                                

Bill Hynd                                                                                                                      Oxfam Canada                                                                                                                       ph:753 2202
Special Invite: On Wednesday March 5 at 7pm at The Lantern, 35 Barnes Rd.                                Oxfam, Council of Canadians and CUPE are showing “Dead in the Water” a 2006 NFB documentary that looks at the global water crisis, while investigating the efforts of giant water companies as they attempt to own and control the water supply of several communities and countries. Admission is free.

World Water Day background :                                                                                    The international observance of World Water Day is an initiative that grew out of the 1992 United Nations Conference on Environment and Development (UNCED) in Rio de Janeiro.   
Clean safe water is essential to life, yet for the vast majority of poor people in the developing world the reality is that public services such as water and sanitation are not available. According to The United Nations Human Development 2006, across the world poor people spend more money purchasing water from private water operators, than their affluent neighbours.  

Globally over one billion people lack public access to safe drinking water.  4000 children die needlessly each day due to drinking contaminated water. Where there is no access to water women and girls walk on average six kilometres a day carrying 20 litres of water, leaving no time for school or other activities. 

The United Nations has estimated it would cost an extra $10 billion annually to halve the proportion of people without basic sanitation by 2015, which is “less than 1% of world military spending in 2005, one-third of the estimated global spending on bottled water or about as much as Europeans spend on ice cream each year.
